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MEETERS / GREETERS                         
  Bob Chapla  
INVOCATION  
  Alan Alpert 
THIS MEETING’S MENU 
  Beef Stroganoff; salad bar  
 w/ 6 toppings/ 3 dressings; 
 vegetables; bread/butter; 
 and assorted desserts 
STUDENT GUESTS 
  Reeths-Puffer Rockets 
NEXT WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS   
  Connie Taylor    Dec 3 
  Phil Dickinson    Dec 5 
  Mary Anne Gorman Dec 8 
  Dennis Harris     Dec 9 
  Kathy Moore     Dec 9 
  Jay Wallace, Jr  Dec 9 
PROGRAMS / HOLIDAYS  
   12/10 Cannon Restoration 
   12/17 Holiday Celebration 
 12/24 & 12/31 No Meetings 
 

Muskegon Rotary Board 
      Susan Crain susancloutier@yahoo.com 

    Josh Wallace joshua@mckenzieprice.com 

                Cathy Brubaker-Clarke  

     Cathy.Brubaker-Clarke@postman.org  

  Pam Babbitt pbabbitt@babbittsonline.com 
       Tim Arter tarter@brickleydelong.com   

    Brianna Scott brianna@briannascott.com 

       Ed Hendrickson clkdr2@gmail.com 

     Linda Juarez juarezl@hccc-health.org         

  Kathy Moore mooreka@co.muskegon.mi.us  

     Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in Rotary’s

As hard to believe 
as this might be, 
even with photo 
proof... 
 

Here’s a 20-year-old 
Costa Rican tourism 
photo with Larry Larsen 
and his pet pachyderm 
Porky demonstrating the 
wonder of ocean water 
and rigorous exercise.  For more, ask 
perpetual vacationer Larry when he 
returns up north; that is, IF he returns. 

 
#GivingTuesday December 1: 
Please Consider Participating 
  

Rotary has kicked-off the holiday 
season by participating in 
#GivingTuesday on December 1 
(just days from now).  This is a 
global movement for charities and 
individuals to come together for one 
common purpose:  to celebrate 
generosity and to give.  
 You are invited to get involved 
this #GivingTuesday by making an 
online donation on December 1.  To 
learn more, please visit... 
http://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/0000
0001911/en-ca/files/homepage/giving-
tuesday-december-1/-Giving-Tuesday-
December-1.pdf  

 

      ’Round 

      Rotary’s 

        RIM 
 

’Twas nice seeing Nancy McCarthy 
at Club last week, back from a happy 
trip with hubby Ed Hunt to Brecken-
ridge, Colorado to attend the nuptials 
of Nancy’s nephew.  This has been 
your RIM Fact Finder at work for you.  
 

Susan Crain, President  
Josh Wallace, Pres-Elect 
Cathy Brubaker-Clarke, Pres Nominee 
Pam Babbitt, Secretary 
Tim Arter, Treasurer 
Brianna Scott, Imm Past President 
 
 
 

Muskegon Rotary Club 
Club 216 (2809) – District 6290, Chartered May 1, 1916 

 SPECIAL - Dec 3, 2015 12:10pm 
Muskegon Harbor Holiday Inn                

http://www.muskegonrotary.org  

Ed Hendrickson, Director 
 Linda Juarez, Director                                                                           
Kathy Moore, Director     

Jason Piasecki, Director 
 Diane Van Epps, RIM Reporter 

                Bill Johanson, RIM  Editor 
 

THE FOUR WAY TEST THAT ROTARIANS USE IN MAKING ETHICAL DECISIONS: 
Is it the truth? Is it fair to all concerned? Will it build goodwill and better friendships? Will it be beneficial to all concerned?          

 Program: “Club Assembly” Al Steinman & Friends  
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Last Week’s Program 
Affinity Health 
Network Proactive in 
Population Health 
by Diane Van Epps  
 

Bob Chapman introduced Jennifer 
Bailey – RN, BSN, MSN, Affinia 
Health Network 
Lakeshore 
executive 
director – who 
commented 
that the 
language in 
health care is 
not the same 
as it is in the 
community; 
that is a huge 
problem 
something her 
organization is 
working to 
change.   
 Affinia Health Care (incorporated 
in 1994 serving Muskegon, North 
Ottawa, Oceana and Mason 
Counties) is wholly owned by Mercy 
Health.  It is a membership 
organization in which providers and  
 

Here’s the Follies’ “Buzz” the mosquito, 
alias Charles Hardy from the Boys & 
Girls Club of the Muskegon Lakeshore, 
photographed from the Frauenthal’s 

orchestra pit  by Dakota Crow.  

hospitals are the members..
 Current membership consists of 
520 physicians, advanced practice 
providers, three hospitals, and 
ancillary providers.  All are working 
together to improve outcomes of  
the population’s health by 
managing accountability and 
delivery of health care services to 

the community.  This 
will include complete 
and timely information 
about patients and 
the services they are 
receiving, technology 
and skills for 
population 
management and 
coordination of care.   
 With resources, a 
teamwork culture, 
and coordinated 
relationships with 
specialists and other 
providers, the quality 
of health care will 

someday be defined.  Jen 
recommends reading the TIME 
Magazine article that came out a 
couple of years ago, “BITTER 
PILL” stating that Health Care 
since WWII is not sustainable. 

 
 

RIM Correspondents 
Chris Burnaw cburnaw@cffmc.org  

Lee Coggin lee.coggin@baker.edu  
Tamera Collier tamerac@dcilmi.org  

Stacey Cornell staceylee826@gmail.com 

Bill Johanson bill.johanson@yahoo.com 

Peg Maniates margaret.hennelly.maniates 

                           @gmail.com 

Frank Marczak mccprez@aol.com  

Kathy Moore MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us  

Jason Piasecki Jason@revel.in  

Robin Henshaw       
 robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org  

Diane Van Epps dianemvanepps@gmail.com  

Jonathan Wilson wilsonjo@co.muskegon.mi.us 
 

This publication, Muskegon Rotary in Motion (RIM), is intended for  
the private, non-commercial use of our members and friends.   
RIM content includes correspondents’ reports, meeting announcements, 
occasional satire, and member-related social media items. 
The deadline for RIM announcements is Thursday noon for the  
following week’s issue.  Submit brief announcements in writing to Editor  
Bill Johanson or one of the RIM Correspondents above.  
© Rotary Club of Muskegon 
 
 
This is a basic re-issue of last 
week’s RIM but updated just a 
teensy bit.   AAaaaaa  

On the third day of Deer Camp           
To keep himself from harm 

    He brought out Annie Smith Rupert 
      John’s favorite good luck charm 
   

Michael Lipan, above on right, finally 

turning 21, crashed his dad’s Halloween 

party earlier this year to imitate Tim and 

“borrow” some of his ol’ man’s emceeing 

techniques; most are ancient Vaudeville 

routines actually funny to a generation 

never before seeing them, routines that 

Tim once passed along to Bob Scolnik 

who still exploits them in an effort to put 

Muskegon back on the map.  Tim has 

hosted this party of craziness and 

debauchery for decades, he’s told RIM.  

All RIM readers are invited to the next 

one... if they can figure out where/when. 

 

    Happy Thanksgiving 
 

mailto:cburnaw@cffmc.org
mailto:lee.coggin@baker.edu
mailto:tamerac@dcilmi.org
mailto:staceylee826@gmail.com
mailto:bill.johanson@yahoo.com
mailto:mccprez@aol.com
mailto:MooreKa@co.muskegon.mi.us
mailto:Jason@revel.in
mailto:robin_henshaw@usc.salvationarmy.org
mailto:dianemvanepps@gmail.com
mailto:wilsonjo@co.muskegon.mi.us


NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

PRESIDENT 
 

President Susan announced no 
new member inductions last week 
but... four Red Star Removals:  
Stacy Cornell (RIM Reporter) 
sponsored by Pam Babbitt; Mark 
Eisenbarth (Community Service 
Committee) by Jim Fisher; Matt 
Kaley (Interact Committee) by 
Dave Sipka, and Dean Roesler, 
below with Kathy Moore, 
(Diversity & Inclusion Committee) 

by Kathy Moore (in for Jeff 
Lewis).  They all lunched at three 
different tables, minimum; all 
served as the greeter checking 
Rotarians in; and each joined the 
committees referenced above. 
 

Our 25 or 35 Brave 

Rotarians contest came to 

conclusion last meeting 

with four Paul Harris 

Fellowships awarded to: 

Jane Clingman-Scott 

Darlene Collet 

John Noling 

Gene Fethke 

Next, we’ll follow the 

original Cootie Game 

format, followed by a  

March Madness gig. 
 
 

NEWS / ANNOUNCEMENTS – 

COMMITTEES, GUESTS 
 

 
Last week after winning the 
Jeanette MacDonald Sing-Alike 
Contest, President Susan, above  
may have felt it beneath her to 
sing the “Happy Birthday Song.”  
She handed the mike to Rabbi 
Alpert and said, “Sing.”  And 
sing he did, like a bass 
meadowlark.  Our leader lady 
better watch it; when she finally 
wants the mike again, maybe it 
won’t be so handy like before.  
Just saying’... 
 
Randy Lindquist—Interact 
Committee will be meeting 
December 4, 7:30am, at Carmen’s. 
 

 
Tom Powers, above, has said 
many profound things at Club 
but, as true investigative 
reporters, we’re wondering if its 
Tom’s subject matter that’s so 
intriguing... or... is it the slick 
delivery that always sucks in an 
audience?  Above, guest Robin 
Henshaw seems entertained.   
 

President Susan Crain—New 
Member Get Together—February 
18, 2016, meeting place TBD. 
 
Don Crandall—Grants Committee 
is involved with three new global 
grants from Rotary International 
totaling $120,450 for: 1) Global 
Scholarship, 2) Silage Project for 
Dairy Farmers in Kenya, and 3) 
Agricultural Impendence in South 
Africa.  There were 28 separate 
District grants totaling $686,067 
The District designated funds 
(DDF) were $69,082 of which our 
fund covered $67,000 and an 
additional $2,082 came from the 
District.  There were six Education 
& Literacy projects primarily in the 
US, but also in Costa Rica; and four 
Wellness projects in the US, Peru, 
Canada & Ghana.  Medical 
supplies and health support along 
the Amazon River in Peru was 
sponsored through MSU Medical 
Mission; Six Water projects in the 
Dominican Republic & Honduras 
(water filters at both Ayudante and 
Comayugua); Four Foods & 
Agriculture mostly through local 
grants to US, Africa; and Eight 
Community Development projects 
in US and Nepal to include Rotary 
Parks in at least three communities.  
In Nepal, training is being provided 
to over 100 carpenters and masons 
for vocational support programs to 
help rebuild homes in the 
earthquake stricken areas of Nepal. 
  

VISITING ROTARIANS & GUESTS 
Muskegon CC – Early College: Dean 
of Early College Erin Patrick (Jim 
Fisher); and Salvation Army 
Development Director and potential 
member Robin Henshaw (Tom 
Powers).  
   
That’s the RIM news and views for 
now.  We’ll off from Rotary 
meetings this week but, if 
something breaks you need to 
know, we’ll be back atcha; 
meanwhile... 

 

SEE YOU THIS WEEK  


